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The 33 African Union General Assembly has just concluded. Regional integration and the
Continental FTA (AfCFTA) were some of the main subjects discussed. The new Secretary
General of the AfCFTA was selected and the agreement is supposed to become operational
this year starting on the 15t of July.

On behalf of Government of Japan, | would like to congratulate the AU and its members for
their efforts. We hope regional integration will be accelerated and economic growth and
development will accompany it.

Japan firmly believes in the role of a free and open trading system and WTO accession in



support for WTO accession and for promoting trade.

| would like to share three brief examples of Japanese assistance focused on WTO accession.

First, Japan has provided technical assistance to reform the legal system of Vietham, as
support for its transition to a market economy and eventual WTO accession. Beginning in
1996, we provided technical training and dispatched experts in the areas of competitive law,
tax and customs, and intellectual property rights, and Vietham successfully acceded to the
WTO in 2006.

Another example is the assistance we have provided through international organizations.
Let me provide an example of Japanese assistance to an African country. For the last three
years, since the resumption of the accession process in Sudan, Japan has been providing
technical assistance worth a total of 1 million USD, through the International Trade Center
(ITC), to develop the necessary documents and legislation for Sudanese accession to the
WTO.

Serving as Chair of the working party for accession at the WTO is also an important part of
Japan’s contribution to the accession process. In addition to currently acting as Chair of the
working party for Sudanese accession, Japan chaired the working party for Samoa’s
accession for twelve years, which contributed to Samoa’s accession to the WTO in 2011.

Trade-related assistance is equally as important as assistance directly involved in the
accession.

As one of the leading donors in Aid for Trade, Japan has provided a wide-range of support
for developing countries to enable them to gain better access to international trade. Among
others, | would like to introduce three initiatives that | believe contribute to promoting
inclusiveness and sustainable impacts in the post-accession phase.

First is developing quality infrastructure. Specifically, in close collaboration with the AU-led
PIDA, the Programme for Infrastructure Development in Africa, we support the development
of economic corridors in Africa to enhance connectivity between landlocked countries and
coastal countries by developing master plans and investing in infrastructure projects in East
and West Africa. We are also working closely with the AUDA-NEPAD in this context too.

Second is trade facilitation. One example of this is improving the efficiency of administrative
procedures in border areas as a key means of promoting economic activities at a regional
scale. Japan has supported the introduction by African countries of the “One Stop Border
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Post” system, which allows persons and goods to stop only once for CIQ, considerably
reducing the related time and cost burden.

Last is human resource development in both the public and private sectors. This is a crucial
focus, considering that it is people who enable positive changes in the business environment,
and sustain them over the long term. This has always been one of Japan



